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Memorandum to the Mayor and Members of Council  

 

From:  Wayne Ward  

Position: Director Parks, Recreation and Facilities and Acting Director Public Works  

Title / Subject:  Four Way Stop Bay Street and York Street, Beaverton 

Date of Meeting: Monday, June 10, 2024  

Report Number:  2024-OP-008 

 

On direction of Council an investigation into the request for a four way stop to be installed at the 

intersection of Bay Street and York Street in the town of Beaverton, was undertaken. 

The request was to install a four way stop at this intersection amending from the current 2 way 

stop along the east / west travel direction on Bay Street. 

This request was discussed with the Traffic Safety Committee with the committee agreeing that 

the installation of a four way stop should only moderately affect truck traffic on York Street with 

most truck traffic proceeding along Park Avenue.  

As noted in the May 27, 2024 meeting this memorandum shall be accepted in lieu of the report 

requested by Council on April 24, 2023. 

This memorandum is to accompany the amendment to the Traffic Bylaw, 3269-2024 to amend 

this intersection to a four way stop. 

 

 
End of Memorandum 
 


